
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held on Monday 27th October 2008 at 7pm in Chorley Village Hall.
Waste Collection:

The meeting commenced early to allow speakers from Veolia and Shropshire Waste partnership to give a short presentation on the waste collection service in our Parish.  Apologies were sent by Julian Scholefield (SWP) as he was unable to attend due to a family bereavement.

Mark Hunter (Head of collections) and Catherine Slaytor (Communications Manager) from Veolia attended.

Mr Hunter gave a short presentation regarding the waste collections and had answered the questions sent in by Clerk (which he circulated) and then questions were taken from the floor.

The main problems were that wheelie bins had not been provided before the introduction of the fortnightly collections and that collections were not taking place on the scheduled days.

It was felt that the whole system had not been ‘rural proofed’ as the large vehicles being used could not service some lanes.  

Mr Hunter pointed out that Veolia do not have to provide wheelie bins but it is hoped that all suitable properties should receive these by February 2009, although there is a huge shortage of these at present.  Black bags are to be phased out.
It is hoped that plastic bottles can be recycled by 2010/11 depending on the new facilities at Bridgnorth.

Some properties (down lanes) will have curtiledge collections so these properties will have to take their bags to the nearest roadside point. This was considered very unsuitable as animals rip these bags and is considered a health and safety hazard.

It was queried if in such cases if special ‘skips/containers’ could be provided at the roadside edges of such properties to prevent these problems – this could be a possibility with landowner consent.

Concern was also expressed regarding some properties not receiving the calenders and details were taken of these, together with properties who have not been provided with recycling boxes/bags.

The Chairman thanked the representatives from Veolia and asked that all comments are taken on board and acted on.

Buses:

There were several parishioners present who were concerned regarding the withdrawal of the 751 bus service to Kidderminster.

It was pointed out that this bus was a life line to the users and the proposed new service by Shropshire Link would not be acceptable to the regular users.

Cllr Shineton pointed out that she had been looking at a way forward for this bus and it was hoped that the Community Bus would take on this route, although it may leave 30minutes later than the present one. Passengers have to be ‘members’ but it was possible for the Parish council to pay a membership of £10 for this community project.  After discussions regarding this it was proposed to leave this for Cllr Shineton to investigate further.
Clerk pointed out that it was not only the Kidderminster bus which was being withdrawn but the Bridgnorth bus as well and also pointed out that the Parish Council had never been told that with the introduction of the Shropshire Link buses the other 2 services would be withdrawn.  C. Cllr Martin confirmed that he had never been told this either.

Chairman thanked parishioners for attending and pointed out that when the Council meeting opened they would not have the opportunity to speak. 
Parishioners left at this point and the meeting was opened at 8.15pm.

Present: Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), R Abbiss, M Shineton, D Newsham, J Davies, I Swain,     J Griffiths, P Martin.

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 6

01.
Apologies for absence:

Cllr D Walsh (away working) – apology accepted.

02.
Declaration of interests:

03.
Casual Vacancy:

Clerk reported that no interest had been shown, but a name had been put forward tonight.  A message would be sent asking for the person to contact Clerk if still interested.  All agreed that this would be dealt with at the next meeting.

04.
New Councillor Signing of Declaration of Acceptance of Office:

Left until new Councillor is appointed.

05.
To confirm minutes of the meeting held on 22nd September 2008:

Minutes proposed by Cllr Newsham as a true record, seconded by Cllr Swain.  All agreed, Chairman signed the minutes.
06.
Matters Arising from minutes:

a) Clerk’s progress report:
Glebe Drive project:

Clerk reported that work was well on the way with this and had been started earlier than thought. Clerk queried whether Cllrs thought it was an idea to have parking bays marked in the parking area opposite 13 Glebe Drive as there is actually space for 4 vehicles, but as cars park at present only 3 can park there.  SCC will mark this out when they do the other parking spaces if the PC agreed.

Cllr Shineton proposed that the SCC should be asked to do this, seconded by Cllr Martin.  All agreed.
Cllr Abbiss asked about the school car park also being marked out – Clerk will query this with SCC.

Winterburn Bridge:

No reply had been received from SCC regarding a meeting – it was suggested that this be looked at nearer the time of the proposed works.

CiLCA: Clerk reported that it is now 12 months since she passed her CiLCA and the file was available at a cost of £5.  It was agreed that clerk should pay for this from the petty cash.

b) Personnel Committee Date: 

Committee consists of Cllrs Griffiths, Shineton, Martin, Abbiss and Clerk.  A suitable date will be fixed at the end of the meeting.

c) Planning Inspectorate details:

The hearing for FP6 at Lower Chorley Farm is Wednesday 25th February 2009, 10am at The Lantern, Meadow Farm Drive, Shrewsbury.
07.
Planning applications:

a) Erection of a stable block – Ebenezer Cottage, Chorley – App. No: FUL/08/0730.
Cllrs had visited the site and could see no reason to refuse this application and Clerk was asked to send in comments as per previous application for a stable on adjoining field.  Proposed to accept plans by Cllr Martin, seconded by Cllr Abbiss.  All agreed.

b) Permissions granted:

Erection of a two storey side extension at The Wheelwrights, Stottesdon.

Provision of six off street parking bays – land at Glebe Drive, Stottesdon.

Erection of a garden shed, Churchill Downs, Stottesdon.

08.
Correspondence:

For reply:

The making and enforcement of byelaws – A consultation. Clerk had forwarded website details to all Cllrs in order that they could look at this document prior to the meeting. Cllr Abbiss made comments regarding the document (regulations taken off tattooing), but no other comments were made.
SLCC – Clerk’s Questionnaire – left for Clerk to complete and return.

SALC Questionnaire re: Future of SALC: Cllr Martin took copy to complete and Cllrs Newsham and Davies agreed to complete form – Clerk will let them have a copy.

To note receipt:
Town and Parish Standards issue 3 – copy given to all Councillors.

Letter from Huramic re: planning permission for Glebe Drive parking.

Wicksteed Leisure brochure.

NALC – Annual report – Cllr Shineton took this to read.


Glebe Drive plans, as approved by BDC.

Shaw and Co – details of PC publications.  Clerk will research and report back if any would be useful.

Bridgnorth and District Community Safety Partnership Plan 2008-2011.
Community Council of Shropshire – Reception for Bridgnorth Volunteers to be held at Severn Centre, Highley on 20th November.  Cllrs Shineton and Abbiss were nominated.  Clerk will return completed form.

Bridgnorth District Community Transport Group – poster advertising this scheme – clerk to put on notice boards.

Broseley Partnership Winter Arts and Craft Market – 15th November 10.30-3.30pm – Clerk will put poster on board.

BDC – October Member’s Bulletin

SCC – Public Transport News

SCC – Launch of Shropshire Link 29th November.

West Midland Rural Affairs Forum – 12th November at The Bromsgrove Hotel, Bromsgrove –details emailed out to everyone.
CLG – Proposals for moving the date of local elections to the same date as European elections in 2009 – emailed out to everyone.

9.
Shropshire Link bus service/withdrawal of present services:

Chairman pointed out that following the early information given by Cllr Shineton the PC should try to keep a regular bus service direct to Kidderminster if possible.  Cllr Shineton pointed out that she was hopeful that this could go ahead but it was not signed and sealed as yet.  It was proposed by Cllr Shineton and seconded by Cllr Abbiss that the PC pay the £10 annual charge (LG Rating Act 1997).  All agreed.

If this service does not go ahead then the Shropshire Link will have to be used.

10.
Parish matters/problems:

a) Parish problems:

Plastic bottle collection:
Cllr Davies suggested that the PC write to Veolia asking if a plastic bottle bank could perhaps be installed at Station Road – all agreed to ask Veolia – Cllr Davies will draft letter for Clerk to forward.
Mess on the road at Chorley from new housing development – water being discharged onto road.  It had also been noted that the dumper truck was being driven quite fast through the village - both problems will be dealt with.
Series of potholes from Miners Arms to Hall Orchard corner.

Roman Bridge and state of the lane.

Mud on the road between Upper and Lower Northwood Farm – hedge has now been cut here.

Concern expressed regarding the possibility of closing dispensaries at local surgeries.  Proposed by Cllr Shineton that the PC write to oppose this suggestion, seconded by Cllr Newsham.  All agreed.
Litley Bridge – telephone pole split – BT are aware of this problem.

Honeysuckle Brook/Hardwick –large potholes.

Bagginswood bends – in need of repairs.

Clerk pointed out that Graham Downes had mentioned that some of the money received from Severn Trent would be spent in our Parish and his suggestion would be on the Bagginswood road but asked the PC’s thoughts.  After discussion it was agreed that the Bagginswood does need attention but also the road Miners Arms to Six Ashes road also needs attention.

b) Parish Watch:

Cllr Hamilton-Russell declared a personal interest as co-ordinator.

Chairman reported that Neen Savage appears to be joining in with the scheme, which will ‘extend our eyes’ which is further good news.

c) Glebe Drive update:
This had been given earlier.  Chairman pointed out that as this project was almost complete then the Parish Council should look at their aims and objectives for the next 2 years. The Parish Plan needs to be reviewed after Unitary.

Local Area Joint committees were also commented on.

11.
Financial matters:

a) Outstanding payments: 

SALC account

Information Commissioner’s Office (Data Protection) - £35 – proposed by Cllr Shineton, seconded by Cllr Davies to pay this account.  All agreed.

SALC AGM delegates £15 each proposed by Cllr Shineton to pay for Clerk and Clerk for Cllr Abbiss, seconded by Cllr Newsham. All agreed.

Clerk’s salary – see separate sheet (Public and press excluded this item).
b) Income since last meeting:
£8000 Public Works Loan for car park (less fee).

12.
SALC report:
Cllr Abbiss reported that the AGM was November 15th at The Lord Hill Hotel, Shrewsbury. Next area committee meeting will be 25th November at Bridgnorth District Council Offices.

13.
District Councillor’s report:

D. Cllr Shineton gave reports on various items including Planning Seminar, Shropshire Local Area Agreement, Health and offered Cllrs any documents that they would like to read.
14.
County Councillor’s report:

C. Cllr Martin pointed out that he had raised a complaint about the state of the Bagginswood road and also the road sinking at The Desserts and has asked for a survey of all the roads to be carried out.

15.
Items for next agenda:

Contribution towards bus.

Refuse collection/bins down tracks in the parish.

16.
Date of next meeting:

24th November 2008.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.50pm.

CHEQUES WRITTEN:
Information Commissioners Office - £35

Clerks fees - £xxxx

Signed:







Date:
These minutes were approved at the Parish Council meeting 24th November 2009.
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